		Approved
Annual Board of Audit Meeting
March 7, 2024


Present:  Terry Hockett, DuWayne Sonnenberg, Kathy Glawe, Larry Hoffmann, and Russ Berstler

Chairman Hockett called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.

The Treasurer’s and Clerk’s books were reviewed and everything found in order and balanced.  Hoffmann made a motion to approve the audit.  D Sonnenberg second.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 

Discussion was held on road projects completed in 2024 and the upcoming 460TH ST road project for 2025.  Cost for road maintenance will increase by 5% in 2024 and 2025.  Hobart Township will need to start paying for EMS service starting in 2024.  The cost of supporting CDH – Vergas Fire department increased 10% in 2024.  After discussion, the Board suggested the following be set for 2024 (to be collected in 2025).

General Fund		Road and Bridge Fund	Fire Fund
Current	$100,000		$300,000			$75,000
[bookmark: _Hlk160522617]Proposed	$100,000		$330,000			$75,000

Hoffmann made a motion to approve the proposed levy.  D Sonnenberg second.   All in favor.  Motion carried. 

Since there was no further business to be discussed, Hockett adjourned the meeting. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Russ Berstler, Clerk
